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Email:  ELSET_Elem@sd63.bc.caḰ   Website:  http:// ELSET.sd63.bc.ca/Ḱ

CALENDAR

MAY
1..........Cross Country Mini Meet 

(Grade Twos); 11:20
8..........Whole School and Grade 

Five Photo (a.m.)
12........Non-Instructional Day; 

students do not attend school
14........Grade Fives to NSMS;

9:15-11:30
NSMS Grade 8 Band; 12:30
NSMS Grade 5 Parent 
Orientation; 7:00

15........Fun Lunch
Grade Fives to Bayside; 
9:45 – 11:45

19........Victoria Day Stat.
23........Bikeo Roadeo
24........Bottle Drive; 9:00-1:00
28-30...Grade Five Camp

(Camp Thunderbird)
28........Grade Fours at Day Camp 

(Camp Pringle)
29........Bayside Grade Five Parent 

Orientation; 7:00
JUNE
6..........Spring Fair; 5:00 – 8:30
9..........Learning Showcase; 12:30; 

details to follow
10........Field Meet
11........Learning Showcase; 6:15

details to follow
12........Track Meet
20........Fun Day (morning)
23........Grade Five Luncheon and 

Farewell Assembly; 12:45
25........Year End Assembly; 1:00
26........Last Day for Students

APRIL 2014 NEWSLETTER

BOUQUETS TO...
• to all parents who contributed to the staff appreciation 

luncheon!  The soups, breads and desserts were 
delicious and the decorations were wonderful too!  The 
staff felt very appreciated!

• Congratulations to all members of the Cross Country 
Team, for a great season!  Thanks to all staff who 
assisted with the team:  Ms. Ashcroft, Mrs. Bocking, Mr. 
Franceschini, Mrs. Garvin, Mrs. Hodgson, Mrs. Jespersen, 
Ms. Jost, Mrs. Manning, Mrs. Mason, Mrs. McRae, Ms. 
Rashleigh, Mrs. Shields, Mrs. Steele, Mrs. Postlethwaite, Mrs. 
Trottier and Ms. Willock!  Special thanks to parent runner, 
Matthew Joinson and to Marie Garvin and Montana Cardiff for 
their support!

• Ms. Fawkes, for coordinating the very successful and enjoyable 
Jump Rope for Heart Event!  We enjoyed the “kick off assembly,” 
featuring the Synergy Skippers including KELSET's Rachel, Lisa, 
Jessica and Emily A., on March 28th!  

• Shiva Blondeau and her Mom, Petra, for the Multiple Sclerosis 
Awareness Campaign!  Thanks to all who donated to the coin 
drive!

BUDDY BENCH ASSEMBLY
Volunteers are welcomed to assemble two benches that have been 
purchased for our playground (Buddy Benches!)   Please let Mrs. 
Lawson know, by phone or email, if you are able to assist.

 SAFE ARRIVAL PROGRAM

please email 

kelsetsafearrival@sd63.bc.ca

or call 250-655-1194

if your child will be absent or late.

(Please do not call the main office 
number, thank you.)

mailto:KELSET_ELem@sd63.bc.ca
http://kelset.sd63.bc.ca/
mailto:kelsetsafearrival@sd63.bc.ca


RECENT HAPPENINGS
• various classes have enjoyed presentations 

through the Gallery in the Schools program 
and have enjoyed painting lessons through 
the Artsreach program;

• several classes are involved in the Growing 
Young Farmers initiative, with Mr. Organic 
and other classes have enjoyed a variety of 
planting activities;

• the Grade Three classes have been raising 
salmon!

• ducks are about to hatch in Mrs. Manning's 
class!

• many classes enjoyed the play “Cinderella” 
at the Parkland Theatre;

• we enjoyed the performance by the Bayside 
Band on April 9th;

• the Grade Three students have been 
participating in the Swim to Survive program;

• the Grade Four and Five students have been 
enjoying tennis lessons;

• students in all grades have continued to enjoy 
the special music sessions with Mrs. Rose! 
Thanks again to the PAC for funding this 
initiative!

• Mme St. Amand's students have enjoyed 
performing French plays in recent weeks!

• The Grade Four/Five classes have all almost 
completed their DARE sessions, with 
Auxilliary Constable Tim Fletcher.

TRACK AND FIELD
Our final extra curricular activity is about to get 
underway!  Students in Grades Three through 
Five will be enjoying long jump, ball throw, 
sprints, the 800 metre and relay events.  They 
will need to listen closely to daily announcements 
to know when their practises will be occurring.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR THESE 
SPECIAL YEAR END EVENTS...

Whole School Photo
The Whole School and Grade Five photo were  
rescheduled to May 8th because of the rainy 
weather on our April photo day.

Bike Roadeo
On Friday, May 23rd, the RCMP will run a Bike 
Roadeo for students from Kindergarten through 
Grade Two.  Children are encouraged to have 
their bike and helmet at school on this day.

Bikes may be dropped off  (in the hallway by the 
library) up until 6:30 p.m. on the 22nd and from 
7:30 a.m. on on the 23rd.  Please pick the bikes 
up again by 6:30 on the 23rd.

Parent Volunteers are needed to assist with 
the Roadeo.  If you are able to help, for the 
morning, afternoon or for the full day, please 
phone or email Mrs. Lawson. 

Bottle Drive
Please save your bottles and cans for our Bottle 
Drive on Saturday, May 24th, from 9:00 to 1:00.

FUN FAIR 2014!!
Plan to join us Friday evening, June 6th, for 
games, face painting, horseback rides, a silent 
auction, great food and more!!

FUN DAY 2014!!
Parents/guardians are welcome to join us for the 
morning on Friday, June  20th.  In the morning, all 
students will have the opportunity to rotate 
through a variety of stations, of their choosing.

Grade Five Farewell Assembly
A special assembly to “celebrate” our Grade Five 
students will be held on Monday, June 23rd,  at 
12:45.  Grade Five family members are strongly 
encouraged  to attend this assembly.  All 
students will attend this assembly and all 
parents/ guardians are welcome also.  
Refreshments will be served for Grade Five 
students and their families, following the 
assembly.

Our Year-End Assembly, including a movie to 
review our school year, will be held on 
Wednesday, June 25th, at 1:00.   
Parents/guardians are encouraged to attend this 
assembly.



STUDENT PLACEMENT
Staffing decisions are currently being finalized 
throughout the District and we are beginning to 
make decisions regarding class configurations 
and student placements.  We consider many 
factors as we determine the composition of 
classes and placement of individual children.  We 
strive to ensure that each class is a workable 
instructional and social group.  In each class, we 
try to ensure a balance amongst the following:
• gender;
• intellectual strengths and learning needs;
• friendships;
• social/emotional/behavioral strengths and 

needs; and
• cultural diversity and English as a Second 

Language needs.

While considering the needs of the school/class 
as a whole, we take into account the learning and 
social needs of each child.

Staff members will be working together closely to 
make thoughtful student placement decisions 
through very comprehensive processes.

If you wish to convey information to us, for 
consideration during the student placement 
process, please request an “Information From 
Parents/ Guardians” form from the office.  It is 
important to understand that staff members often 
have specific reasons why students are placed in 
ways that may be different than parents have 
requested.

If you wish to provide input regarding your child’s 
placement, please return completed forms by 
Monday, June 2nd. 

REMINDER!
Please send a fork or a spoon with your child’s 
lunch when needed!  Students are not 
permitted to use the microwave for safety 
reasons.  Please do not send lunches that 
need to be heated.  Thank you!

LOST AND FOUND
Our lost and found is overflowing.  Please check 
the lost and found next time you are in the school 
or visit:  
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Kelset-
Elementary-PAC/160145434052826 
to view photos of items.  Any items that 
are not claimed by the end of the school 
year are donated to charity.  It's a great 
idea to label your child's clothing.

HEAD LICE
As in all schools and other places where large 
numbers of children gather, head lice is a semi-
regular occurrence at our school.  While head lice 
is a nuisance (and at times can become very 
frustrating!), it is not a health hazard.  We work 
closely with the Public Health Nurse associated 
with our school and follow the protocols VIHA 
recommends.

The best way to avoid infestations in your home 
and in our classes is for parents/ guardians to do 
regular (i.e. weekly) checks of their own 
children's hair.  As well, it is important that you 
notify the school if you discover that your child 
has lice, so that we can inform other 
parents/guardians in the class, so they may be 
especially vigilant with their lice checks.  It is 
important to follow the specific procedures 
described by VIHA and/or the pharmacy, in order 
to effectively and efficiently deal with lice.  Don't 
hesitate to contact the school or the Public Health 
office should you have any questions about 
treatment, etc. 

MOVING?
If you are planning to move to another school for 
next year, or have a change of 
address or phone number, please 
contact the office with the 
information.  Thank you!
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C  OMMUNITY NEWS...  








